SEPTEMBER 2022

P.O. Box 1561 | 136 Carlisle St. s Hanover, PA 17331

717-633-6353



We did it! Our official opening of the Heavenly Clothing Bank was made official when volunteers, Grace Mullen, Eleanor Levin, Ethell Simmons and Mary Weirman cut the ribbon on August 16th. We've had over 100 shoppers in the first two weeks! We have a lot of quality new and gently used clothes for sale as well as many clothes and home furnishings. Our new policy is that all customers get their first five free items on Tuesdays. No clothing bank cards are necessary. We are still open Tuesdays and Thursdays from 9 am to 12 pm, but now we've expanded our hours and opening Wednesdays nights from 6 pm to 8 pm and the first and third Saturday of each month from 9 am to 12 pm. Many free items and raffles will spice up your Saturday visit!

Our pre-opening sidewalk sale was a huge success. We welcomed well over 100 Hanoverians to our new beautiful Heavenly Clothing Bank. We are very proud of our newly painted and refurbished facility. Highlights of the day included free homemade cookies and hot dogs, a raffle of handstitched vintage quilt and a plethora of staff and volunteers ready to tell our story of loving and giving to the people of our town. Watch for more raffles in the future, Thank you everyone for your support!











THANK YOU TO ALL OF OUR CORPORATE SUPPORTERS:





















FROM THE DESK OF THE PRESIDENT



Hello, I am the President of the Board for the council. I wanted to take time to tell you a little bit about me and share my passion for helping others. I am married and have two sons, Nicholas & Gregory. I have five grandchildren-Clive, Liam, Emi, Sora and Rue. They are just the best! Okay, perhaps I am biased! I have been ordained in the United Church of Christ for 20 years. I have served three churches and current serve

Grace UCC in Hanover on Fourth Street. I served on the Board for the York Union Rescue Mission in York several years. I have a passion for reaching out to those in need.

When I was called about serving on the board of the Council of Churches I was very interested. I asked the Consistory at church what they thought and received their approval and encouragement. After their approval, I spent time in prayer to discern if this was an invitation from God and how it might fit into my schedule. I felt God was indeed calling me to serve in this capacity. I have learned a lot in these 8 months, but realize I have a whole lot more to learn! I am enjoying the time spent and very proud of all the ministries the Council serves! It is wonderful to have so many opportunities under one umbrella!

My passion is to continue helping people with no conditions, no judgment and no prejudice. I feel the Council does this well. The council is an equal opportunity ministry in all they do and all they say. We help people that we can help. If we cannot help, we help them find somewhere they can be helped. The shelter serves an important part of the community, but so does the PAL lunch program, Meals on Wheels, the Clothing Bank and just the friendly faces that greet each person.

I am so happy to be a part of this wonderful organization!

Pastor Bonnie J. Whittier

WELCOME AUTUMN

There are so many things about fall that brings joy. Driving through the mountainside, camping with my family, late nights by the fire making smores. Fall reminds us how small I am in the big picture of life and yet how important I am to God. Let's be grateful and take a moment to appreciate how good God is. We praise the Lord in this new season! May God bless you and keep you safe.



The grass withers, the flower fades, but the word of our God will stand forever. Isaiah 40:8



FROM THE FUND DEVELOPMENT COMMITTEE

A Unique Way to Support The Hanover Area Council of Churches

If you are 70 1/2 you are typically required to withdraw money (known as a Required Minimum Distribution or RMD) from your traditional IRA account(s) and pay income tax on the withdrawal amount. However there is a way to avoid income tax on some withdrawals from your IRA accounts. Retirees ages 70 1/2 and older who transfer any amount up to \$100,000 directly from their IRA to a qualified charity such as HACC will not owe income tax on the contribution. A charitable distribution from your IRA can be used to satisfy your required minimum distribution and in turn does other good things such as lowering your adjusted gross income which might make less of your Social Security taxable.

A nontaxable charitable distribution must be made directly from the trustee of your IRA to HACC. If you withdraw the money yourself and then donate it to HACC you will need to pay income tax on the distribution. However part or all of your RMD up to \$100,000 can be transferred federal income tax free to HACC by the trustee of your account. The amount transferred can usually be a one time payment or periodically (monthly or quarterly), according to the guidelines of your trustee. For example if you donate \$5,000 from your IRA directly to HACC and you are in the 20 percent tax bracket, you will avoid \$1,000 in taxes. But even a smaller \$500 contribution would reduce your tax bill by \$100.

This is just one of many ways you can support HCC. If you would like further information on this or other ways to give call the Council office at 717-633-6353.

OUR COMMUNITY SUPPORT



McSherrystown Moose Lodge has teamed up with our PAL program and we've received and amazing donation. 1000 food containers have been donated to serve our community.

Edward Jones's Staff joined efforts in making sure the Changing Lives Shelter maintains in great shape. Thank you for helping us in painting part of our facility. Our walls now have a blue and fresh new look!

Thank you!



FROM THE DESK OF THE EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR



Eight months into my position as the Executive Director has been like a bee hive. As we all know, a Queen Bee through complex and patient communication, works towards ensuring that their colony thrives. When the colony thrives it provides a model for precise, compassionate community that can be achieved only

through attentiveness, communication and hard work. And that is what we have learned as a team; communication is important, attentiveness is value, and hard work is success. Only with the Lord's help we will accomplish anything. We have learned to accept that our timing and the Lord's timing aren't always the same. Patience is a virtue!

I have been truly blessed to have the opportunity to work with and serve so many good people in Hanover. I learn from them each day how to serve them better by the way our Savior did.

May God bless you and I am always here at your service,

Mirna Wildasin

HACC'S TEAM



HACC's President and Coordinators gathered for a lunch meeting to share their vision and goals for this year. Thank you for all the great job you do for this community. We surely are blessed!

(Standing up from left to right) Sharon Gil, Administrative Assistant, Carol Lee, Claudia Hudson, Debbie Seibert, Ruth's Harvest Coordinators, Grace Mullen, Clothing Bank & Volunteer Coordinator, Joan Potter, Provide-A-Lunch Coordinator.

(Sitting down from left to right) Karen Williams, Changing Lives Shelter Coordinator, Bonnie Whittier, President of the Council, Mary Heath, Meals-On-Wheels Coordinator & PAL Assistant, Mirna Wildasin, Executive Director.



THANK YOU GRACE UMC!











We will never forget your amazing support you have offered RUTH HARVEST and want to thank you from the bottom of our hearts. Grace United Methodist Church's children and their leaders worked and raised funds for Ruth Harvest. Your generosity will help feed over 150 students weekly during this upcoming school year.

Thank you!

Second Annual Hanover Clean Up Day

Saturday, October 15, 2022





Get Ready. Get Set. Go! Citizens of Hanover: Unite to attack garbage and keep our town clean and beautiful. Put Saturday October 15 on your calendar and meet at the HACC Building on 136 Carlisle St. at 9am.

We will split up in groups to pick up litter and work on any other cleanup projects the Borough provides. PAL lunch under the direction of Joan Potter will serve hot dogs at noon at Wirt Park. Local churches are planning short activities in line with the theme of the blessings that come from serving each other! See Matthew 25:40. Please sign up on Justserve.org so we can keep you informed of details and organize work groups.

Followed by PAL lunch and fun at Wirt Park with local church groups









Hanover Area 46^h CROP Hunger Walk
Sunday Oct. 16th
3 or 1 mile Walk at Codorus State Park
Registration begins at 1 pm
St. Paul's (Dubs) Union Church Annex
Please Register Online at:

www.crophungerwalk.org/hanoverpa

Walk Material Meeting for all Team Captains

Wednesday September 14th 6:30 PM

At The Hanover Area Council of Churches 136 Carlisle St. Hanover, PA

VOLUNTEER SPOTLIGHT



Eleanor Levin
Clothing Bank Volunteer

Volunteer Eleanor Levin has been a blessing to our Heavenly Clothing Bank. She made many of the cookies and greeted all our visitors at the Sidewalk Dollar Sale.

Question: Why do you volunteer here at HACC?

Answer: I feel good giving back to the people. I like working here. I like everybody here. The people are really nice.

Question: What made you choose HACC?

Answer: I like that you work with many churches. I like that

God is in this place.



Eric LaskowichMeals –On-Wheels Volunteer

Volunteer Eric Laskowich is "good at getting things done." He enjoys serving as both a runner and driver for the Meals-on-Wheels Program every other week. He is helping to put in a water fountain in the PAL area, which will have a sensor for hands-free accessing, and will elimi-

nate the need and expense for bottled water. Eric is also excited to try to help expand the Ruth's Harvest Program into a "Feed the Family" program. Eric began volunteering at HACC three years ago after retiring from 35 years in the healthcare field. Born in Hackensack, NJ, Eric attended Seton Hall and William Patterson University. He moved to Hanover to run a medical practice, and says that he "loves Hanover, loves people, and the spirit of giving. "Doing God's work has given him purpose." He has always enjoyed helping others. He says it is exciting to find opportunities to serve, to look for needs, and find solutions to meet those needs. Thankfully he has the help of his numerous networking resources. He is inspired by all that is done at HACC and says, "You do everything at HACC. An easier question is, what **doesn't** HACC do to help Hanover?"



VOLUNTEER APPRECIATION GALA



Mark your calendar! On September 16th from 4:00-5:30pm at HACC's Lunchroom, we are having our first volunteer gathering. We would love to see and chat with all of the HACC's volunteers and get to know them better. There will be a presentation by Mike & Dawn Vandervort who served for their church in Haiti. The theme for this gathering will be "Serving as the Savior served" We will provide samples of typical Central and South American food. Please feel free to bring some threats to share!

Our goal here at HACC is to become one like our Savior. We sincerely believe that our clients are truly sons and daughters of God and deserve to be treated as such. Please plan to join us! Sign up on our website, at the front desk or by calling to our office.

Thank you in advance for helping HACC make "Serving as the Lord served" a reality in our town. God bless you all!

"In everything I did, I showed you that by this kind of hard work we must help the weak, remembering the words the Lord Jesus himself said: 'It is more blessed to give than to receive." Acts 20:35



We want to recognize and shine a light on our amazing **PAL TEAMS** who prepare a hot noon meal 365 days a year. We value the dedication and hard work that our member churches do at PAL, everyday. We are featuring 3 of the PAL Teams!

Thank you! The Hanover Area Council of Churches is an alliance of 31 local churches working together under the biblical charge to be ONE Body and One Spirit.

TRINITY UCC CHURCH



Trinity has been an integral part of the PAL program since its inception. It was held at Trinity back in the day! We have had multiple teams of helpers over the years. The most current team consists of Bob and Barb Williams, Dick Betlyon (not pictured), Diane Betlyon, Elaine Albin, Rick Foye, Bill Foreman (not pictured), and Irvin "Butch Diehl. Since April 17. 2020 (during COVID shutdown), Trinity started to provide a pizza party every Friday night for the people who are in the Changing Lives Shelter. Every Friday night (We haven't missed one yet!) someone from Trinity picks up the pizzas and delivers them to the door of the shelter between 5:15 and 5:30 along with a couple gallons of lemonade and iced tea. Trinity credits Lorene Crooks for this wonderful project. She takes care of ordering and most of the delivering. The congregation supports this project by donating money and helping Lorene with pickup/delivery. Trinity also contributes to the HACC Shelter by buying frozen food items to help with their evening meals at the shelter.

PAL is now serving from 130 to 200 meals daily. We are in great need of 9 x 9 3-Compartment White Foam Clamshells, and Plastic Cutlery Packets - Knife Fork

Spoon Napkin Salt Pepper sets. Your donation will help lower down our cost. Donations can be delivered at 136 Carlisle Street, Hanover, PA from Monday - Sunday. Thank you for your support!





FIRST UNITED METHODIST



PAL lunch started in the kitchen of FUMC. (First United Methodist Church) with the support of other churches in our community. In 2004, Linda Duby became involved and is now our coordinator and cook. We have a team of approximately 12 members from FUMC who prepare and serve a noon meal every third Monday. We have the support and involvement of our pastor, Rev. Mike Brossman. The team enjoys working together, being the hand of our Lord in our community.

FIRST BAPTIST CHURCH



First Baptist Church of Hanover (FBC) has been involved with the PAL lunch program from its inception in 1986. Bayard Bastedo, who is 81 and is our current team leader, has been helping with PAL since the very beginning. At least 20 FBC members have helped with PAL over the years. Today our team does not consist of just FBC members. We have adopted other folks from different churches to be on our team mostly due to COVID. Many churches dropped out of the program during the height of COVID and have not started back up, but some of their members still wanted to help with PAL.

FBC team members are also invited with other HACC programs, i.e. Meals on Wheels and Ruth's Harvest. These programs help people of all age groups, through all walks of life. Our Lord said :What you have done unto the least of these, you have done unto me." FBC is so honored and thankful that we can serve our Lord Jesus through these programs and are having fun while doing it.

Page 6

We accept donations
Monday to Saturday
8:30 am to 12:30 pm
Call us to schedule a Drop Off



Lunch everyday 11:30 am—12:30 pm



Closed between 11AM-1PM



Check for hours on the calendar (Page 10)!





We are in need for volunteers for these ministries

ANY FURTHER INFO, CONTACT US: adminhacc@hanoverareacouncilofchurches.org PHONE: 717-633-6353 FAX: 717-633-6219 www.hanoverareacouncilofchurches.org www.facebook.com/1BodyOneSpirit



OUR NEEDS

PROVIDE-A-LUNCH

Canned whole potatoes,
Single serve fruit cups,
Cans of mixed vegetables,
Sugar, Bottled Water, 9X9 3 Compartment clamshells, Plastic Cutlery
sets with knifes, spoons, napkins,
salt and pepper

CHANGING LIVES SHELTER

Disposable Gloves M/L,
Cleaning Supplies,
Women's Underwear
(Med, Large, 1x, 2x & 3x),
Women's Sweatpants
(Small & Med &t Exra Large),
Men's Colored T Shirts
(Large, Extra-large, 2x & 3x),
Men's Boxers Underwear
(Med, Large, Extra-Large, 2x & 3x),
Men's Sweatpants
(Med, Large, Extra Large)

MEALS-ON-WHEELS

Alt Coloring Books, Pencils, Word Search Books

RUTH'S HARVEST

Single serve fruit cup, Single serve entrée, Single serve cereal

HEAVENLY CLOTHING STORE

Gently used clothes, Shoes, Household Items, Toys, and Toiletries

Donations may be dropped off
Monday - Saturday at
136 Carlisle Street and donations
specifically for the Changing
Lives Shelter can be dropped off
at 138 Carlisle St., Hanover
THANK YOU FOR YOUR SUPPORT!

SEPTEMBER 2022

He has made everything beautiful in its time. He has also set eternity in the human heart; yet no one can fathom what God has done from beginning to end.— Ecclesiastes 3:11

SUNDAY	MONDAY	TUESDAY	WEDNESDAY	THURSDAY	FRIDAY	SATURDAY
				1	2	3
		Clothing Bank 9 AM— 12 PM	Clothing Bank 6 PM—8 PM	Changing Lives Shelter 1pm Clothing Bank 9 AM— 12 PM		Clothing Bank 9 AM— 12 PM NA Meeting 7pm
4	5	6	7	8	9	10
Smart Recovery 7:30pm—9pm	Labor Day	Clothing Bank 9 AM— 12 PM	Smart Recovery 7:30pm-9pm Clothing Bank 6 PM—8 PM	Clothing Bank 9 AM— 12 PM		NA Meeting 7pm
11	12	13	14	15	16	17
Grandparents' Day Smart Recovery 7:30pm—9pm		Clothing Bank 9 AM— 12 PM	Crop Walk Meeting Team Captains 6:30 PM Smart Recovery 7:30pm-9pm Clothing Bank 6 PM—8 PM	Finance Committee 9:00am Clothing Bank 9 AM— 12 PM	Volunteer Appreciation Gala 6 PM	Clothing Bank 9 AM— 12 PM NA Meeting 7pm
18	19	20	21	22	23	24
Smart Recovery 7:30pm—9pm		Clothing Bank 9 AM— 12 PM	Smart Recovery 7:30pm-9pm Clothing Bank 6 PM—8 PM	Community Needs 2pm First day of Fall Clothing Bank 9 AM— 12 PM		NA Meeting 7pm
25	26	27	28	29	30	1
Smart Recovery 7:30pm—9pm		Clothing Bank 9 AM— 12 PM	Smart Recovery 7:30pm-9pm Clothing Bank 6 PM—8 PM	Clothing Bank 9 AM— 12 PM		Clothing Bank 9 AM— 12 PM NA Meeting 7pm

September HACC Meetings

HACC meetings have resumed in person. All Committees will be notified through email by the HACC Administrative Office with updates. If you find that you have not received a reminder email; please contact us at 717-633-6353 or email us: adminhacc@hanoverareacouncilofchurches.org

ANNOUNCEMENTS



WE ARE NOW ACCEPTING DONATIONS
Our annual collection for the toyshop in
memory of JJ has begun!
We are accepting children and teen items
(infant to age 18)
New & gently used items—Toys
(clean, all pieces intact)
Gift cards for teens are appreciated
(5 Below, Walmart, Target)
If you have a donation, or need suggestions,
please call HACC

THE HANOVER AREA COUNCIL OF CHURCHES HAS IMMEDIATE OPENINGS

Part-Time Changing Lives Shelter Workers for all shifts (morning, afternoon, evening and overnight hours). The shelter worker will be responsible to complete referrals and intake procedures for persons in need of shelter. This includes completing drug/alcohol testing of shelter residents and will be required to monitor activities to assure that the residents are complying with expectations and responsibilities. 24-32 hours a week depending on shift.

To apply, please email or mail your resume to clscasemgr@hanoverareacouncilofchurches.org or 136 Carlisle Street, Hanover, PA 17331. You may also reach out to Karen Williams, Shelter Coordinator at (717) 633-6353 ext. 31 or 443-789-8859.

FREE GROCERY KITS

Fruit, Potatoes & Pantry Items
EVERY SATURDAY 10-11 am
St. Paul's Lutheran Church
127 York Street



2022 SENIOR FARMERS MARKET NUTRITION VOUCHERS



Eligible seniors can receive FREE vouchers (\$24) for purchase of fresh fruit and vegetables grown in Pennsylvania. Redeemable at participating PA Farmers Markets.

Vouchers will be distributed IN-PERSON and by mail this year.

A completed application is required to receive the vouchers (In-Person or by mail)

- * APPLICATIONS CAN BE PICKED UP at the following locations:
 - York County Agency on Aging office, 100 West Market St, York PA 17401;
 - Any participating York County Senior Center

OR

* Download the application from the YCAAA website, www.ycaaa.org

OR

* Phone or email: 717-771-9610; aging@yorkcountypa.gov for mailing.

Bring completed application to a scheduled In-Person location (see back of page for schedule)

OR

Mail or drop off by September 15, 2022 to:

York County Area Agency on Aging, 100 West Market St., York PA 17401

ELIGIBILITY:

- Must be 60 years of age by December 31, 2022
- Must be a York County resident
- 2022 Gross Annual Income must be no more than: \$25,142 (\$2,095/ month) for individual

\$33,874 (\$2,823/ month) for 2 person household

EACH ELIGIBLE PERSON MAY RECEIVE ONE SET OF VOUCHERS PER YEAR

Seniors who are living in a nursing home, personal care home, or other residential facilities where meals are provided are ineligible to receive vouchers.

Senior Health & Wellness Workshops

Guthrie Memorial Library, Bare Center

Sept. 6th 10:15-11:45am Lewy Body Dementia vs. Parkinson's Disease Kimberly Korge, Cross Keys Village

> Sept. 20th & 27th 10:15-11:45am Healthy Steps for Older Adults PA Dept of Aging.

Stay after the program for a free brown bag lunch! Register at 717-632-5183.

ANNOUNCEMENTS





Looking for a better future?

Rotary Club of York-North has partnered with the York County Literacy Council to present:

MATH IS A SUPERPOWER

A FREE 8-Week Math Class

What: Basic Math Review (Fractions, Decimals, Multiplication, Division, etc.)

When: Mondays and Thursdays

Time: 5:15 - 7:00 p.m.

Where: York County Literacy Council 1416 6th Avenue York, PA

September 26, 2022 - November 17, 2022

Graduates will qualify to enroll in the Manufacturing Pathway Training Program, provided by the Manufacturers' Association as well as have an opportunity to interview with manufacturing companies with excellent chance for job placement.

Contact:

tholmes@yorkliteracy.org OR (717) 408-6358







ST. PAUL'S (DUBS) UNION CHURCH IS
HOSTING A SERVICE AT THE WILDASIN
MEETING HOUSE AND
CEMETERY
ON SUNDAY, SEPTEMBER 11, 2022
STARTING AT 2:00 P.M.
ALL ARE INVITED TO ATTEND
CODORUS STATE PARK MOUNTAIN BIKE
TRAILS,
HANOVER, PA 17331

50th Annual Craft and flea Market St. Paul's (Dubs) Union Sunday School

Saturday, October 1, 2022

At Conway Runkle annex off Rt.216 on Dubs Church Rd., In Codorus State Park |From 7:00 am to 1:00 pm

Vendors with craft & flea market items

Kettle cooked chicken corn soup

(eat in or carry out)

(bring your own container for carry out.)

Bake table: home made items (cake. pie, fudge)

Breakfast and lunch sandwiches available
Bring your friends & neighbors
Enjoy the day with us!

For vendor space & more info call:

Linda brown 717-637-7840

Mt. Carmel Lutheran Church will be holding its annual Founders Day "FALL FEST"

Saturday, October 15, 2022, from 11 AM to 4 PM at 1398 Moulstown Rd. North, Hanover, PA 17331.

The Community is WELCOME!

There will be Food; Crafts; Games; Baked Goods and more!

Special Music will be provided by: Canaan's Land Bluegrass

Vendors are needed!!

For more information please call: Corinna Smith (717) 578-7043 Please leave your name, message, and phone number or the Church Office (717) 632-2688

LOCAL CHURCH DIRECTORY

ALL SAINTS EPISCOPAL CHURCH

890 McCosh Street, Hanover, PA 17331 717-637-5772

ANNUNCIATION BVM

26 N. Third Street, McSherrystown, PA 17344 717-637-1191

BLACK ROCK CHURCH OF THE BRETHREN

3864 Glenville Rd, Glenville, PA 17329 www.blackrockchurch.org

BETHEL UCC

2112 Yingling Drive Spring Grove, PA. 17362 717-632-4260

BETHEL ASSEMBLY OF GOD

1125 Frederick Pike, Littlestown, PA. 1734 717.359.4675 www.bethelag.com

CHRIST CHURCH OF LITTLESTOWN

131 Christ Church Rd Littlestown, PA 17340 717-359-9203 christchurchoflittlestown@gmail.com

CHRIST UNITED CHURCH OF CHRIST

32 Baltimore St. | P.O. BOX 155 Township of Codorus PA. 17311 717-229-2561 www.christucccodorus.org

EMMANUEL UNITED CHURCH OF CHRIST (ABBOTSTOWN)

1 Center Square Abbottstown, PA 17331 ` 717-259-9614´ www.emmanueluccabbottstown.org

EMMANUEL UNITED CHURCH OF CHRIST

124 Broadway, Hanover, PA 17331 717-632-8281 www.emmanuelucc.org

FAITH COMMUNITY OF THE BRETHREN HOME

Chapel located in the Nicarry Meeting House 2990 Carlisle Pike, New Oxford, Pa. 17350 717-624-5253

FAITH COMMUNITY OF THE LUTHERAN RETIREMENT VILLAGE

Chapel at UTZ TERRACE

2100 UTZ Terrace, Hanover, Pa. 17331 717-637-0633

FIRST UNITED METHODIST CHURCH

200 Frederick Street, Hanover, PA. 17331 717-637-1574 www.firstumchanover.org

GRACE UNITED CHURCH OF CHRIST

100 Fourth St., Hanover, Pa. 17331 717-632-1146 www.graceucchanover.org

GRACE CHURCH

55 Albright Dr., Hanover, PA 17331 (717)637-3100 www.mygracechurch.org

HANOVER CHURCH OF THE BRETHREN

601 Wilson Avenue, Hanover, Pa. 17331 717-632-2267 www.HanoverCOB.org

HANOVER FIRST CHURCH OF GOD

600 Fairview Ave, Hanover, Pa 17331 www.hanoverbeacon.org

HOMEWOOD AT PLUM CREEK (CHAPEL)

425 Westminster, Hanover, PA. 17331 717-637-4166 www.homewoodplumcreek.com

Please contact your local church for service updates and times

MT. CARMEL LUTHERAN CHURCH

1398 Moulstown Rd. N., Hanover, PA 17331 717-632-2688

ST. BARTHOLOMEW'S UNITED CHURCH (ELCA)

1204 Grand Valley Rd. Hanover, PA 17331

ST. DAVID'S LUTHERAN CHURCH

1032 Musselman Rd., Hanover PA 17331

ST. DAVID'S UNITED CHURCH OF CHRIST

142 Hobart Rd., Hanover, PA 17331

ST. JACOB'S LUTHERAN CHURCH

3444 Sticks Rd., Glen Rock, PA 17327 717-235-7313 stjacobs@comcast.net stjacobslutheran.org

ST. JACOB'S (STONE)CHURCH UCC

5152 Stone Church Rd., Glenville, Pa 17329 717-212-9122, www.stonechurchucc.org

ST. JOHN'S EVANGELICAL LUTHERAN CHURCH

100 East Water Street, Abbottstown, PA 17301 717-259-0796

ST. JOSEPH CATHOLIC

5055 Grandview Rd. Hanover, Pa. 17331 717-637-5236

ST. MARK EVANGELICAL LUTHERAN CHURCH

129 Charles Street Hanover, PA 17331 www.stmarkhanover.org

ST. MATTHEW LUTHERAN CHURCH

30 W. CHESTNUT ST., HANOVER, Pa. 17331 717-637-7101

ST. PAUL'S DUBS UCC

1958 Dubs Church Rd., Hanover, PA 17331

ST. PAUL'S EVANGELICAL LUTHERAN CHURCH

1240 Broadway Hanover, PA 17331

ST. PAUL'S LUTHERAN CHURCH

127 York St., Hanover, PA 17331 717-637-5941 www.stpaulsyorkst.org

ST. VINCENT DE PAUL CATHOLIC CHURCH

220 THIRD ST. HANOVER, PA 17331 717-637-4625 WWW.SVPARISH.ORG

THE CHURCH OF JESUS CHRIST OF LATTER-DAY SAINTS

HANOVER WARD 1170 Kohler Road, New Oxford PA 717-452-2135 (Missionaries) www.ComeUntoChrist.org

TRINITY LUTHERAN CHURCH IN JEFFERSON

6 York Street, Codorus, PA 17311 717-229-2619 www.trinityjefferson.church, FB: Trinity Jefferson

TRINITY UCC

116 York Street, Hanover, PA 17331 717-637-2233 www.trinityucchanover.org

WELLSPRING WESLEYAN CHURCH

127 Hickory Lane, Hanover, PA 17331 717-797-3868 or 717-451-6349



Hanover Area Council of Churches P.O. BOX 1561 | 136 Carlisle St. Hanover, PA 17331 www.hanoverareacouncilofchurches.org Return Service Requested NON-PROFIT ORG.
U.S. POSTAGE
PAID
HANOVER, PA
PERMIT NO. 229

Any Questions, Concerns, Suggestions or Address Changes?

For any newsletter submissions or updates please email: adminhacc@hanoverareacouncilofchurches.org

Mirna Wildasin, Executive Director dirhacc@hanoverareacouncilofchurches.org

Sharon Gil, Administrative Assistant adminhacc@hanoverareacouncilofchurches.org

Grace Mullen
Heavenly Clothing Bank & Volunteer Coordinator
gracemullen3@gmail.com

Karen Williams, Changing Lives Shelter Coordinator clscasemgr@hanoverareacouncilofchurches.org

Joan Potter, Provide-A-Lunch Coordinator jellenpotter@gmail.com

Mary Heath, Meals-On-Wheels Coordinator & PAL Asst. mow@hanoverareacouncilofchurches.org

Please call us at: Office 717-633-6353 | Shelter 717-633-1992

Our administration office is open Monday to Friday 8 AM to 1 PM

Shelter closed between the hours of 11 AM—1 PM